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supervisors, communication with interns, recommendations for teaching 
classroom management, and feedback on teacher candidates’ dispositions.  

● The programs continued to host Advisory Board meetings to connect with 
stakeholders. Additionally, the college has an Executive Advisory Board. All 
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Technology Learning Center 
● TLC staff worked closely with the COE Field Team to transition the early field 

tracking database to AirTable. TLC Staff continues to generate early field tracking 
spreadsheets (completed by faculty each semester) and updates early field and 
internship data in AirTable. 

● TLC staff developed a new Field website to streamline processes for students.  
● TLC staff supported the College’s existing partnerships with Conway and East End 

School Districts by hosting a professional development opportunity for Conway 
School District and participating in East End School District’s STEAM Night.  

 
Candidate Services: 

● Sanford Inspire resources were shared with novice teachers through an 
induction program and at meetings with Arch Ford Educational Coop. 

● The College of Education hosted its annual 2+2 Partner Symposium in November. 
The focus of the Symposium, for two-year college faculty, was on strengthening 
collaboration and building seamless transitions for students from two-year 
colleges into the UCA teacher education program. 

 
Elementary, Literacy, and Special Education: 

 
● The UCA Mashburn Center for Learning worked in LRSD High Schools JA Fair 

($46,980 grant) and McClellan ($45,360 grant) to improve delivery of co-taught 
instruction. 

● The UCA Mashburn Center for Learning worked 
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● The UCA Mashburn Center for Learning collaborated with the University of 
Kansas on badging and micro-credentialing. 

● The UCA Mashburn Center for Learning partnered with the University of Kansas 
and The ADE to provide a Strategic Instruction Model Update Conference in 
January, 2020. (Received $7,000 grant from ADE) 

● The UCA Mashburn Center for Learning partnered with Berryville School District 
to provide XTreme Reading instruction to teachers. ($10,000 contract) 

● The UCA Mashburn Center for Learning participated in co-leading national work 
group on providing preservice teachers and faculty SIM CER and LS 

● Co-Director of UCA Mashburn Center for Learning was awarded the National SIM 
Leadership Award. 

● The special education faculty met with their advisory board for both 
undergraduate and graduate programs. Data was shared and feedback was 
collected from our constituencies. 

● The Collaboration Science of Reading Literacy Companies worked with the Apple 
Group, Wilson Reading, and ADE to support the development of student 
competencies around methods related to Dyslexia Therapy. 

● The UCA Mashburn Center for Learning collaborated with the University of 
Kansas on badging and micro-credentialing. 

● The ELSE department continued their partnerships with Bigelow, Boys and Girls 
Club, Child Study Center, NLRSD. 

● The special education program entered a partnership with Compass Academy 
providing interventions through ELSE 4305 and MSIT 4325.  

● The Child Study Center was re-
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● The Interdisciplinary Ph.D. in Leadership Studies (LEAD) had faculty and students 
serve on advisory boards of Ecofest and Arts Fest (merged community event) 
and supported the planning and execution of the events. 

● LEAD faculty and students continued to conduct research on well-being in the 
Delta with the Arkansas Tobacco Settlement Commission and various 
agencies/programs within the Delta. 

● LEAD faculty and students served on the Community Development Institute 
Advisory Board and taught in the CDI Bootcamp Training for UCA students and 
community members. 

● LIBM faculty collaborated with T&L and ELSE faculty to host a two-day 
conference for librarians, literacy specialists, and teachers. 

● The Leadership Studies faculty members collaborated on two research projects 
publishing 2 reports on education equity. 

  
Teaching and Learning: 

● Both MSIT 4312 and 4328 are field-based (CSMS) and have also been deemed 
service learning courses. These courses are serving students through 
interventions in reading, writing, and advanced strategies. 

● Faculty in T&L continue to serve key roles on professional organization boards in 
the state and at the national level (e.g., ACTELA, AGATE, ArAACTE, PLSB, ArCEC, 
ArATE, MSERA, AACTE, SITE, NAGC, CEC-TAG). 

● COE/T&L continues its relationship with the Edge Residential College at Hughes 
Hall to offer academic courses tied to the Edge College theme of service, 
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computers, modular furniture, and televisions), a makerspace, a digital 
learning commons (or Technology Learning Center), and a large meeting 
room. The suite was an outward expression of the College of Education's 
commitment to effective pedagogy. The COE moved beyond the "sage on the 
stage" method of teaching into the idea that teaching facilitates deep and 
meaningful learning. The COE used these spaces to create collaborative 
environments to spur innovation, creativity, and learning for transformation." 

● The Mobile Initiative encouraged the facilitation of mobile devices, 
embedded curriculum, and instruction to increase student engagement and 
voice in the classroom and field experiences. 

● Cultural Proficiency Field trips were planned and implement
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● Dean’s office supported programs to write recruitment and retention goals 
based on baseline data for underrepresented candidate populations and for 
identified critical shortage areas. 

● The EPP establishes and maintains a system that monitors candidate attributes 
and dispositions beyond academic ability that candidates must demonstrate at 
admissions and during the program. Throughout the teacher education program, 
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Scratch, Breakout EDU, Swift Coding, Ozobots, Draw Like a Robot, and a guest 
speaker. Plans were made to hold the camp again in May 2020 before campus 
events were cancelled.  

● The TLC participated in the Bear Explorers Camp organized by the UCA STEM 
Institute and CNSM faculty. The TLC’s topic was “Curious about Technology” was 
scheduled to be held on April 18, 2020 until campus activities were cancelled. 
Twenty students attended until the camp was closed. 

● With EDUC 4210, the TLC hosted an Hour of Code for 90 Conway elementary 
students in November 2019. Third and fourth grade gifted students from all 
Conway elementary schools participated in a variety of hands-on coding and 
robotics activities. These activities included: exploring Swift Playgrounds, 
programming Dash robots to navigate mazes, creating art with Sphero, 
navigating a coding-
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● Conditional Admissions Policy: ELSE faculty worked on a process to allow 
students who were enrolled on a conditional admission apply for a permanent 
waiver. These students must have the recommendation of junior block faculty 
and at least a 3.5 GPA.  

● Testing Zuni in ELSE classes: Faculty developed plans to use the ZUNI Learning 
Tree OERs platform in one section of a course and not use it in the other 
section to evaluate student learning and satisfaction. 

● Interactive Syllabus: ELSE faculty with T&L faculty are creating an online, 
interactive textbook as the major source of content for EDUC 1300 in place of a 
textbook. 

● BearCare: The ELSE Student Council for Exceptional Children, alongside 
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● LEAD students and faculty participated in “Living on the Edge: A 
Poverty Simulation,” hosted by the Community Development 
Institute. 

● Over 10 Leadership Studies students were co-authors on published research 
reports. 

  
Teaching and Learning: 

● Monthly faculty meetings provided opportunities for faculty to build positive 
rapport and review initiatives underway in department, college, and university. 

● T&L faculty collaborated to identify ROI initiative areas of importance. 
● Faculty collaborated on research, course and program design (PhD/EDS). 
● Harvard DEEP attended by 14 faculty within the department. 
● Many faculty members participated in the redesign of rubrics for key 

assessments. 
● All reading classes, both undergraduate and graduate programs, had field 

work embedded with supervision where candidates tutored struggling 
readers and applied what they had learned about reading interventions, 
content area strategies, child development and classroom management. 

● GATE Practicum students instructed a virtual STEMulate Engineering Academy 
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Completed Activities: 

# #
Dean’s Office: 

● The dean’s office continued to work with the programs required to 
resubmit SPA envisions or new reports as necessary. 

● Programs submitted annual reports to the Dean’s office for peer review and 
feedback. 

● Non-licensure programs consulted with the UCA Office of Assessment to create 
a new annual report for implementation in the 2017-2018 school year (e.g., 
CSPA, ITEC, Ph.D.). 

● An updated Shared Values rubric was brought online as a shared key 
assessment for the Advanced Program. The rubric was based on CAEP guidance 
for assessment criteria. The rubric was piloted in the Fall 2017 and program 
coordinators’ worked to establish a protocol for their programs in 
administering and scoring the rubric on exiting candidates. The rubric criteria 
were also cross-walked to programs standing key assessments as a secondary 
and formative data collection point. Full implementation of the rubric occurred 
in Spring 2018. 

● The COE worked with departments to establish dispositions tracking data 
collection forms (google) and protocols. Additionally, undergraduate 
program coordinators formally approved a new dispositions rubric designed 
to be used across initial licensure programs as part of the new admission 
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Elementary Literacy and Special Education: 

● The K-6 program submitted their report to CAEP. It was accepted and 
approved. 

● The programs in ELSE maintained and reviewed their data for 
improvement opportunities with faculty and community 
constituents. 

  
Leadership Studies: 

● The CSPA program completed an external review and worked to redesign and 
incorporate feedback from the review process. 

● The SLMA program faculty completed an internal audit of the program to 
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Secondary; MSIT). Dr. Benson is in the process of receiving training in the Science 
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● The COE continued to support a wide range of recruitment and retention 
events which established a presence at various recruiting events: (Advanced, 
Initial). 

● The COE hosted the “Impacting Tomorrow” summit to support high school 
students interested in pursuing a degree in education. High school students 
who attended are involved in various education initiatives (e.g., Teacher Cadet, 
Educators’ Rising, etc.). 

● The COE continued to be involved in the ADE Teacher Cadet program to 
network with local schools, teachers, and students which aided students in 
their studies of education as a profession. 

● The COE Dean’s office continues to offer EDUC 2330 which focuses on diversity 
and social justice in education and continues to offer this class. Beginning in fall 
2018 this class will be offered in Hughes Hall as part of COE collaboration with 
the Edge Residential College. 

● In response to continued “flat data” on the Multicultural Efficacy Survey 
pre/post administrations and continued numbers and indications that 
minority students who take the Intro classes do not persist into the major, 
the following initiatives are underway: 

● The diversity committee conducted curriculum audits of the various 
Introduction to Education courses as well as the program specific “diversity” 
courses 
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● The Office supported the in-
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and tricks. Students representing Elementary, Literacy, and Special Education 
(ELSE), Family and Consumer Sciences (FACS), and Middle Level attended the 
event.  

● TLC staff assisted in the planning of the UCA Literacy and Media Conference held 
on July 9-10, 2019. TLC staff also presented tech sessions at the conference and 
provided tech support as needed. Over 150 participants engaged in interactive 
sessions which focused on current issues in literacy and the use of media to 
support educators. Tech sessions facilitated by the TLC were: Innovative 
Technology Playground and Technology and Literacy.  

● The TLC acquired a number of technology items to support innovative learning 
opportunities for students and faculty through a $100,000 ADE STEM Computer 
Science Education grant that the College of Education received. Some of the 
technology items purchased with the grant include: iPad cart with 20 iPads and 
Apple Pencils for the department of Elementary, Literacy, and Special Education, 
iPad cart with 20 iPads and Apple Pencils for the Technology Learning Center, 
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● ASTL 6380 connects MAT and ASTL teachers to local Administrators 
to align research to practice. 

●  MAT 6342 Implements classroom management strategies in field 
classrooms to improve student behavior and learning. STEM2301 & 
STEM3300 and MSIT courses are part of the one-to-one iPad 
initiative. STEMteach tracks classroom field experiences to ensure 
exposure to diverse student populations. 

● Most faculty participated in the Harvard DEEP Training and UCA 
Poverty Simulations.  

  
Goal 5: The College will recruit, retain, and support high quality students, faculty, and staff 
while recognizing diversity as critical for excellence. 
  

;,:+*,<#=>1#)*?+*,@%2#A:+((%(@#9'+:&#
CV a: Intellectual Excellence: We believe in lifelong intellectual development of 
students, faculty, and staff. We are committed to the free pursuit of 
knowledge and continuous growth in learning and teaching. (Educated 
Citizens, Scholarship, Cultural Competence, Learning Environment) 
CV c: Diversity: We are dedicated to attracting and supporting a diverse 
student, faculty and staff population and enhanced multicultural learning 
opportunities. We value the opportunity to work, learn, and develop in a 
community that embraces the diversity of individuals and ideas, including 
race, ethnicity, religion, spiritual beliefs, national origin, age, gender, marital 
status, socioeconomic background, sexual orientation, physical ability, 
political affiliation, and intellectual perspective. (Recruitment and Retention, 
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>'-B:,*,<#12*%4%*%,&C#
# #
Dean’s Office: 

● The COE maintained data collection across key assessments (rubrics and 
surveys) for both initial and advanced programs. 

● The COE had an annual reporting system for all EPP programs. SPA and/or 
annual reports are due each fall and were submitted for peer review and 
feedback. Data was shared to program faculty and program advisory boards 
which included external, school-based partners. Agendas and minutes from 
these meetings were maintained by program coordinators and made available 
by request when necessary. This practice was expanded in the 2017-2018 
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presentation), candidate feedback on clinical experiences, candidate end-
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evaluations, professional develope
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Number of Presentations by Scope 

Scope 

 Invited 
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Teaching & Learning 

Scope 

 Invited Accepted 
Student 
Author Total 

Peer 
Reviewed 

Non-Peer 
Reviewed 

Peer 
Reviewed 

Non-Peer 
Reviewed 

Local 4 0 1 0 3 0 
State 18 0 7 6 5 1 
Regional 8 0 4 3 1 0 
National 9 0 1 8 0 0 
International 8 0 4 4 0 0 
Unknown 4 0 0 4 0 0 
Total 51 0 17 25 9 1 

#
#

D"# .6.!#9'+:&#

Goal 1: The College will develop, sustain, and enhance partnerships to further program quality 
and candidate preparation.  

 
#
;,:+*,<#=>1#)*?+*,@%2#A:+((%(@#9'+:&#

CV b: Community: We value and respect as our greatest asset the people who 
make up our community – students, faculty, and staff, as well as the people 
connected to us through ties to our local community and region, the state of 
Arkansas, our nation, and the world. That is, we believe people are the focus of 
our institution. (Collegiality, Partnerships, Safe and Health Environment, Service) 
CV c: Diversity: We are dedicated to attracting and supporting a diverse student, 
faculty and staff population and enhanced multicultural learning opportunities. 
We value the opportunity to work, learn, and develop in a community that 
embraces the diversity of individuals and ideas, including race, ethnicity, religion, 
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Goal 2: Each UCA student will be prepared to effectively compete in the 
marketplace upon graduation and demonstrate continued involvement in and 
contribution to the UCA community after graduation. 

#
12*%'(#A:+(&#
 
D+" The College of Education will use data to inform decisions and for program 
improvement. 

;,&'/?2,&C# #
;,&B'(&%E:,#A,?&'(F&GC#Dean, Associate Dean, Chairs, Director of Candidate 
Services, and Program Directors 
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#
 

9'+:#LC College faculty will be actively involved in scholarly activities that contributes to 
their discipline and to the profession. 

#
;,:+*,<#=>1#)*?+*,@%2#A:+((%(@#9'+:&#

CV a: Intellectual Excellence: We believe in lifelong intellectual development of 
students, faculty, and staff. We are committed to the free pursuit of knowledge 
and continuous growth in learning and teaching. (Educated Citizens, Scholarship, 
Cultural Competence, Learning Environment) 
Goal 1: UCA will support and empower students to succeed.  Actions to improve 
retention and graduation rates to the levels already specified by the Board in the 
KPIs must be UCA's first order of business. 

#
12*%'(#A:+(&#
 
L
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#
9'+:#PC Increase recognition as a leader in education through progressive teaching, 
curriculum, and research.#

# #

M"# >3+::,(@,&#
The response to COVID-19 is a challenge for all.  Although we have weathered this storm 
exceedingly well, the move to delivery of traditional face-to-face classes to on
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in CAEP.  The process for this reporting has been frustrating. The EPPQR is now rated by 
the state as “do
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significant focus on equity. The tracks share core classes in research, equity, and 
leadership. We have been contacted by UALR to partner with them as their Higher 
Education PhD is phased out. We are working with several of their students to enter our 
program in Interdisciplinary Leadership. We are anticipating a cohort of 15-20 in the 
program each year.  Therefore, it’s essential that we get to replace the two tenure track 
vacancies we have in the college.  
 
There is also an opportunity to build a blended/on-line degree completion program for 
people with associate degrees. There is a huge market of people who have finished an 
associate’s degree in education looking to complete a BSE in elementary and/or special 
education.  Many of those people are place bound or working as para-educators in rural 
areas without the opportunity to move. If the college were able to fully resource the ELSE 
Department with a tenure track special educator and a clinical instructor, it would give us 
the time to build and implement a new program modeled on our MAT programs in special 
education and elementary education.  The dean is working with an outside funding source 
to build this program.  

R"# )/--+?O#
 
The College of Education has exceptional faculty and leadership who work daily to expand 
the UCA COE sphere of influence within the state and nationally. The engaged faculty and 
commitment to P-12 education is remarkable.  With strategic vision and planning, the 
College leads teacher education with a focus on diversity, equity, and inclusion in Arkansas.  
In addition to the quality undergraduate programs, the College offers a diverse set of 
graduate and professional studies that can shape the direction for leaders within the state.  
The PhD program and CSPA programs both allow the College to effect change in the state 
for higher education and leadership. The focus on experiential learning, engagement, 
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MS-School Counseling K-12 Enrolled 
Fall On-Schedule 2019 86 
Fall On-Schedule 2018 130 
Fall On-Schedule 2017 152 
Fall On-Schedule 2016 138 
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MSE-


